Reflection         4/29/2024
There’s an old benediction, that goes, 
“May you go out in joy and be led forward in peace.”
I keep thinking about that as we turn the page on this new chapter, this sabbatical time for us all. For Elizabeth left us with that charge – that we take these summer months as a sabbatical for us the church, too. Time for rest, for renewal, replenishment. Sounds good, doesn’t it? I’m hopeful that in the summer months ahead we can find ways to nourish the spirit, share stories, let the spirit surprise us with joy and laughter and spark some creativity.  We’re given the beauty of the season and shared community to help bring comfort and peace. Might sound like a tall order, but in my decades of ministry, and your lives too, isn’t it true the Spirit’s up to it, and more?
We’re headed into the merry month of May, which brings with it the birthday of the church universal with the celebration of Pentecost, when the Spirit let loose in power and glory and frightened people were filled with joy and passion and possibility. I truly believe the Holy Spirit is the creative spirit, so Pentecost is a great day to celebrate with an art installation created by the community. Would you like to help plan and create such an art project? It might be featured inside or outside the sanctuary – up to you all! Just let me know if you’re interested, and we’ll find time to get planning and have some fun. Don’t worry if you don’t feel creative or artistic – together we can do amazing things! All ages welcome!
Thank you again for the warm welcome – I’m delighted to be here, and eager to get to know you better! 
Cheers, and peace-
Lindsay
